[image: ]
CACC Directors Council Virtual Meeting Summary
Monday, January 3, 2022 – 2:00pm


Meeting Participants:
Bloomfield: Sheila Wooten
Caldwell: Mark Corino
Chestnut Hill: Jesse Balcer
Dominican: Joe Clinton
Felician: Andrew Toriello
Georgian Court: Dan Sempkowski
Goldey-Beacom: Jeremy Benoit
Holy Family: Tim Hamill
Nyack: Keith Davie
Post: Ronnie Palmer
Sciences: Cindy Rabideau
Thomas Jefferson: Tom Shirley
Wilmington: Stefanie Whitby
CACC Office: Dan Mara, Doug DeBiase, and Ellen O’Brien 

Virtual meeting commenced at 2:02pm

I. Interim ADs Dan Sempkowski (Georgian Court) and Andrew Toriello (Felician) were welcomed to the group.

II. Spring Semester Classes
a. Bloomfield: Classes will be on online until at least February 14th. 
b. Nyack: A decision regarding Spring semester classes may be made on Friday.
c. Wilmington: A decision regarding Spring semester classes will be made later today. Staff is working remotely. 
d. Goldey-Beacom: Classes will be virtual during the first two weeks of the Spring semester, however, students may use the dining hall on campus. 
e. Holy Family: Spring semester classes will be virtual for at least the first week.
f. Felician: Spring semester classes will be virtual during at least the first two weeks. 
g. Georgian Court: A decision has not been made regarding Spring semester classes, however, staff is currently at minimum occupancy.
h. Caldwell: Scheduled to open in-person as regularly scheduled. Staff will be working remotely during the next two weeks. 
i. Thomas Jefferson: Scheduled to open in-person as regularly scheduled.
j. Dominican: Scheduled to begin on January 18th. A decision regarding in-person vs. virtual will be made next week. 
k. Sciences: Scheduled to begin on January 18th.
l. Post: Scheduled to begin on January 19th. Recently implemented a mask mandate.

III. Vaccines/Booster Requirements
a. Chestnut Hill: Will be requiring boosters but an official announcement has not been made.
b. Post: Requiring boosters.
c. Felician: Requiring boosters.
d. Thomas Jefferson: Requiring boosters.
e. Goldey-Beacom: Have discussed a booster requirement but a decision has not been made.
f. Caldwell: Cabinet will discuss a booster requirement.
g. Wilmington: Discussing a vaccine requirement (not currently mandated).
h. Georgian Court: No discussion yet.
i. Bloomfield: No booster requirement. All employees must be vaccinated by February 1st or test on their own each week.

IV. Spectator Policies
a. Wilmington and Bloomfield are not allowing spectators at their home events. If an AD or coach from another CACC team would like to attend a game at Wilmington, they will try to accommodate. 
b. ADs are asked to inform the Conference Office of any further policy changes. 

V. Basketball Schedule
a. Through today, five men’s games and four women’s games that were previously postponed still need to be rescheduled. The current policy states that “if a regular season CACC contest is postponed due to COVID-19 issues on one or both teams, it must be rescheduled on the next mutually available date.  Non-conference contests should be canceled in order to allow for the rescheduling of the postponed CACC contest.”  This may require teams to play three games per week or on back-to-back days. ADs should work together to fill in games, even if they are not as originally scheduled. As an example, if Team A goes on pause and Team B now has an open date, Team B’s AD should work with other CACC ADs to see if they are available to play that day instead. 
b. The Conference Office must be notified (and copied on all emails) regarding COVID pauses or game changes, including the new dates/times of rescheduled games.
c. The SIAC and Big East are requiring games be played provided each team has at least seven active roster student-athletes available and at least one basketball coach.  Jesse Balcer made a motion to require conference basketball games to be played provided each team has at least seven participating basketball student-athletes and one basketball coaching staff member. Tom Shirley seconded. Motion approved: 13-0-0.  Local and institutional policies apply, as well and may supersede the above policy.

VI. Additional COVID Protocol Discussion
a. The NCAA has not provided clear guidance regarding when a team should shut down due to positive test cases. The current regulations are as follows:
i. If sustained increased transmission on a team, test all symptomatic individuals or individuals with close contacts, or apply a similar risk mitigation strategy. Sustained increased transmission is likely occurring if: 
1. • Team of < 50: Concurrent positive cases of three or more. 
2. • Team of > 50: Concurrent positive cases of five percent or more.
ii. When sustained increased transmission is occurring, decisions about continued team activity should be made at the local level and with consideration given to ongoing risk of team transmission or transmission to another team during competition.
b. Wilmington is having issues with test availability. Jefferson is using PCR tests, which is causing delayed results. 
c. The group discussed the recent CDC guidance regarding a reduction of isolation from 10 days to 5 days. New Jersey and Philadelphia have not adopted that change. Bloomfield, Caldwell, Post and Nyack still require 10 days. Holy Family is having issues securing cardiac testing for student-athletes returning to participate. 
d. COVID is spreading on campuses in residence halls and dining halls. AT staff members are testing positive on some campuses as well. 
e. If it appears that the basketball schedule will not completed, the group will need to finalize the tournament format later in the season. This will continue to be discussed over the next month.  
f. Tom Shirly asked about championship banquets and hotels. Sheila Wooten suggested we wait a little longer before changing the tournament and banquet formats. 

VII. Other Business
a. The AT/SID meetings were scheduled for January 12th at Georgian Court. The group agreed that those meetings should be held virtually instead. 
b. Ben DiNallo was the AD liaison or the SIDs. We will need a new AD liaison. Jesse Balcer is the liaison for the Athletic Trainers.
c. Goldey-Beacom, Nyack, and Chestnut Hill transport their men’s and women’s basketball teams in the same bus. Bloomfield and Jefferson are using separate buses this year.
d. If recommendations are made by this group to change the tournament format or to cancel banquets, Dan Mara will then discuss those items with the Presidents Council Executive Committee for final approval/endorsement.
e. Sheila Wooten will be participating in the NCAA Convention virtually. Tom Shirley and Jesse Balcer may be rethinking their in-person attendance. Wilmington is not allowed to fly so Stefanie will participate virtually. Mark Corino, Joe Clinton, and Keith Davie plan to attend in person. 
f. With Spring sports beginning in early February, decisions regarding player minimums need to be discussed soon. 
g. The NCAA has not yet provided relief/flexibility in regards to sports sponsorship minimums this year. However, this item is on Management Council’s agenda.
h. Tim Hamill asked about the quarantine requirements for vaccinated individuals. Schools appear to still be following the following protocol in response to exposure: Unvaccinated individuals must quarantine. Those who test positive must go into isolation. Vaccinated individuals should monitor for symptoms. 

VIII. Next Meeting
a. Friday, January 21st, 2022 at the NCAA Convention. A call will be scheduled immediately following the Convention to allow all ADs to participate. 

IX. Adjournment at 2:58pm
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